
PECO Race 3 - Change of Date! 

Breaking News! - We have been asked to change the date of the PECO race we are 
organising from the 9th of Jan to the 16th Jan. This is because the Yorkshire and   
Humberside cross country championship is going to be held on the 9th. So we are 99% 
sure that the race will be on the 16th now and will let you all know immediately if this 
changes again. Don't forget this is the one where we need volunteers from the club 
who are not running to marshall and some of you to provide food. Thanks! 
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Sat 11th Dec: Leeds Uni XC relay 

Sun 12th Dec: Calderdale Way Relay 

¢ǳŜ мпǘƘ 5ŜŎΥ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ [ƛƎƘǘǎ Ψ{ŀƴǘŀΩ wǳƴ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƻǿƴ  

Thurs 16th Dec: Christmas Meal, West End Public House 

Sun 19th Dec: 2nd PECO race, Middleton Woods 

Mon 20th Dec: Christmas Fuddle, LPSA after training run 

Sun 16th Jan: 3rd PECO race, Bramley Fall Woods OR Becketts Park (organised by us!)  

Key Dates for your diary 

Up and Running 20% off 

night  

On Weds 1st December the Leeds City 
Centre Up and Running branch is holding 
an evening of 20% off everything for club 
members from 5pm - 7pm so bring your 
membership card! 
 

Winter Time Trial - 8th Nov  

Many thanks to the 16 brave souls who 
elected to do the time trial despite the 
wet and cold conditions. Along with 
some new faces and various excuses the 
time between the first and last across 
the line was just over 4 mins. A full list of 
times and finishers is available on the 
website or ask Peter Hey for a hard copy. 

The first 2 across the line were           
non- members Johnie Moore and Steve 
Corcran, followed home by Eleanor 
Franks, Kevin Longmate and Phil Hewitt. 
Picking up the booby prize, mainly due 

to the handicapping  hopefully, was 
Isaac. The next time trial should be in 
January ς watch out for the training 
schedule that month. 
 

Predictor Run - 17th Nov  

We had 15 people running round our 
old 10k road race route ς possibly 
with a tad extra added on at the end. 
There were 7 runners who predicted 
their time to within 34 seconds which 
is impressive. In order of accuracy 
were Phil Hewitt 3 seconds out, 
Helen Marshal 11s, Rob Goulsbra 
13s, Chris Hunt 15s, Helen           
Goldthorpe 19s, Kevin Longmate 22s 
and Patrick Nesden 34s. As with the 
time trial, hard copies of the full   
results are available from Peter Hey, 
and are also on the website. All being 
well we will do another in the New 
Year. 
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News in brief 

Leeds University Cross 

Country Relay - 11th Dec  

We just have 1 ladies team consisting 
of Helen Blake, Jill and Eleanor doing 
this. We only had interest from 1 
ƳŀƭŜ ōǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƻƻ ƭŀǘŜ ƛŦ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ 
find 5 more men and another 3 ladies 
for a 2nd ladies team?! Please let  
Eleanor or Jill know asap if you are 
interested. The event is a 2.5 mile lap 
at Bodington Fields. The ladies race 
starts at 1.00 and the men at 2.00.  

Technical T -shirts  

We have a new addition to our range 
of club clothing - a Fastrax duo      
technical T-Shirt in lightweight      
wicking aqueduct fabric in purple and 
white and with club name printed. 
Ideal for the summer races(?). These 
are available printed with the club 
name for £16 and in Small, Medium, 
Large and Extra Large. Please pass 
your order and money to Carol, Peter 
Hey or ask at club training nights. 
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    PBs and other worthy mentions 

Chris Hunt is running extremely well at the moment and got another pb at the hilly Guy Fawkes 10 with a time of 1.34.33. 
At the Newcastle Town Moor Marathon Liam Mealey got a pb with 3.35.27.   
On the same day at the Abbey Dash 10k we have a fantastic list of 
PBs to report: 

Rob Goulsbra 37:24 
Phil Hewitt 38.22 
Chris Glover 40:14 
Rachel Pilling 42.32 
Adam Moger 43:42 (pb by 3 mins) 
Mark Skinner 44.13 (pb by 2 mins) 
Sheila King 45.13 
Eleanor Franks 45.28 
Chris Hunt (again!) 50.55 
Richard Hancock 51.31 
Eme Musgrove 53.26 
Jill Sigournay - First 10k  58:00 
Helen Blake - First 10k  1:00:16 

Well done everybody!!  
As always, if you have achieved a pb at a race or done something of 
interest, or know of somebody else who has, please let a member of 
the committee know so we can share it in the newsletter. 

The Kirkstall Harriers support crew brave the cold outside 
KLC at the Abbey Dash. Thank you so all much! 

Messages from your Secretary, Jill Stocks 

Christmas Do 
The Christmas Do at the West End on Thursday 16th December is now full. But if you would like to be on 
the reserve list please email stoxy78@hotmail.com. Please be there at 7pm to eat at 7.30pm. Also 
please get your menu choices to me as soon as possible. If you are not coming for the meal you would 
be more than welcome to join us for a drink and make up numbers for the quiz! 

Edinburgh 2011 
Entries are now open for Edinburgh Marathon Festival on May 21st and 22nd next year. There is a 10K and 5K on the Saturday 
and the full and half marathons on the Sunday (with the half starting at a ludicrously early 8am of course!!). If you have been 
rejected from the London Marathon you can get guaranteed entry for Edinburgh. I'll be arranging a trip again in 2011 for     
anyone who is interested. I hope to book the hostel we stayed in last year (though hopefully with a quieter room!) which was 
approx £40 per person for two nights and is very near the start area. We can consider transport options nearer the time      
depending on numbers. Please email stoxy78@hotmail.com if you are interested in joining the trip, whether you are running or 
just fancy a weekend in one of Britain's best cities. There is more information at www.edinburgh-marathon.com 

London Marathon 2011 
At the time of writing we should be about ready to announce who has received one of the club places for the London         
Marathon next year. We have three places and we will be making a final announcement at the Christmas Fuddle on December 
20th. As we have done for the last few years there will be a Kirkstall Harriers cheering point at mile 13/22 and there are also 
opportunities to volunteer at the start area which is a great experience. If you have a place please let us know so we can cheer 
you on. Or if you just fancy a weekend in London and would like to volunteer to keep Jill company at the cheering point or help 
the runners at the start area please email stoxy78@hotmail.com 

Abbey Dash Cheering Point 

Just a big thank you to everyone who helped me cheer on the runners in the Abbey Dash on November 21st. I had thought that 
I would be stood on my own on a cold November morning so I was very pleased not to be! Thanks again! (see photo below) 
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    PECO Cross Country League 

Race 3 - Sun 16th Jan hosted by Kirkstall Harriers (assisted by Horsforth) 

We need plenty of helpers on the day, so even if you cannot run your assistance will be most appreciated, or even if you can 
bring a friend or relative to help out, this will ensure that we have the most runners out there on the day. 

The plan at the moment is to use the Abbey Inn on Pollard Lane as race HQ and have as many runners as possible turning up at 
Bramley Fall Woods for 9.00am to mark the junior course out and assist in the marshaling. These races start at 10.00 At the 
same time we can also finish off marking out the senior race which starts at 11.00. We will need at least a dozen marshals to 
ensure the senior course is adequately monitored so if you are injured or cannot run the cross country for any reason your 
presence will be most welcomed. The race should last about 45 minutes. 

After the race we will then welcome whoever wants to come back for a drink at the presentation at the Abbey Inn where we 
will provide food. So anyone with any food skills in providing pasta and rice dishes, quiches, celery and apple salads ς or just 
basic sandwiches followed by cakes and buns will also be welcomed, If you keep the receipts any costs will be reimbursed but 
we are working to a very tight budget as runners only pay an extra 50p per person for the food. 

Race 2 Sun 19th Dec (hosted by Rothwell/Kippax) ς Middleton Woods 

Race 3 Sun 16th Jan (hosted by Kirkstall/Horsforth) ς Bramley Fall Woods 

Race 4 Sun 30th Jan (hosted by STAC/Hyde Park) ς John Smeaton School 

Race 5 Sun 6th Mar (hosted by Valley Striders/Aire Centre) ς Otley Chevin 

The next race is listed below and anyone wanting a lift or share transport are asked to meet at 9.45 at the LPSA car park. 

Anyone who has juniors interested, are asked to arrive there earlier as the two junior races start sooner: 8 ς 10 year olds start 
at 10.00am, with 11-16 year olds starting at 10.20. The senior race starts at 11.00am with both men and women doing the 
same course which is usually about 4 miles. Please make a note of these dates as we would like as many members as possible 
turning out for each race. It is a team as well as individual competition and you have to do well in at least 4 if not all of them. 
.ƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƴΩǎ ǘŜŀƳ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tǊŜƳƛŜǊ ƭŜŀƎǳŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōƻǘƘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƭŜŀƎǳŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘΦ 
For those of you who are new to this league the main aim is to encourage all runners of all abilities to take part. The race is 
usually 4 to 5 miles in length and the terrain not too difficult. The scoring is based on the first 5 ladies from each club and the 
first 8 men, but the more runners you have, can push the scorers of the other teams further down the field, so everybody 
counts in a way. 

Next races... 

Well done to all those who could turn out and run in the first race at Pontefract on a bright but cold day. Despite races being 
between 4 and 5 miles this was 5.6 - 5.8 miles but was a fairly flat race over decent running terrain. For once we had a much 
bigger and stronger men team then the ladies.  

The first 8 counters for the men were Peter Branney 4, Matt Marsh 6 (Welcome back to Matt) Bob Gouldsbr 23, Phil Hewitt 32, 
Kevin Blackhurst 63, Liam Mealey 65, and Kevin Longmate 80. Others helping with the overall scoring were Gary Carlisle Mark 
Skinner, Ben Mason (his first run for the club) Stephen Dalton, 
Paul Glover (his first run for the club too) Peter Hey, Richard 
Hancock, Patrick Nesden and Carl Lockwood. Despite all this 
the team only finished in fifth place but only 37 points behind 
Rothwell and 48 points behind Valley Striders.  

By contrast we had at least 4 of our fastest ladies missing and 
only managed 8 runners. This included Jill Stocks who was not 
supposed to run far with her toe on the mend, and Collette 
with a very sore throat. Our first 5 scoring ladies were Eleanor 
Franks 23rd, Helen Marshall (nee Thorpe) 36, Alyson Glover 45, 
Helen Goldthorpe 54(after doing the Burley fell race the day 
before), and Carol Moran 64. The other ladies were Collette 
Spencer, Bal Sandhu and Jill Stocks. Despite a weakened side 
the ladies also finished 5th, 8 points behind Chapel Allerton. 

Race 1 Report - Sun 7th Nov 

 

The Purple Army at Potefract Race Course 



    Club Championship 

The Kirkstall Harriers Club Championship 2010 is officially complete!! Please see below results from the final 2 races of the 
year, Guy Fawkes 10 and Cyclists v Harriers. Very well done to Chris Glover to scooping top points at Guy Fawkes 10 and to 
Gary Carlisle for getting the 20 points at Harriers V Cyclists. 
 
PARKRUN 5ks 
To be able to calculate all final points for the Championship and determine 1st, 2nd and 3rd places we need you to let us know 
by 31st December whether you have run any of the parkrun 5k events at Hyde Park during the year. Please let us know your pb 
at the beginning of the year (whether or not it is still your pb now) and your fastest time during the year, as well as the date if 
you can remember it to help us verify it.  
 
MARATHONS 
We have the following members down as running a marathon this year (or more than 1!) and are therefore eligible for a 15 
point marathon bonus if it is one of their top 6 best scores: 
Kevin Blackhurt, Lauren Brady, Gary Carlisle, Tim Foreman, Eleanor Franks, Cassie Garbutt, Helen Goldthorpe, Gareth Hagger-
Johnson, Matt Hooban, Tom Keeber, Carl Lockwood, Liam Mealey, Patrick Nesden, Rachel Pilling, Amy Richards, Bal Sandhu, 
Diane Shaw. If you have run a marathon in 2010 and your name is NOT on this list, please let us know again by 31st December. 
 
b9·¢ ¸9!wΩ{ w!/9{ 
Before Christmas we will formally be asking for your opinions again on which races you would especially like or dislike to see in 
ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ƛƴ нлммΦ 9ǾŜƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ Ǌǳƴ ǘƘŜƳΣ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀǎ 
many as possible that are local, popular and varied throughout the year. 
The two races we can definitely confirm will be in the 2011 Club Championship as firm favourites are the  
* Liversedge Half Marathon on 13th February 
* Leeds Half Marathon on 8th May.  
Entries are open for both of these races and both are almost guaranteed to fill up before race day so make sure you enter as 
soon as possible if you want to run them. 

HARRIERS V CYCLISTS - SAT 20th Nov (report from Peter Hey, Chairman) 
There were 8 runners from the club at this very enjoyable fell race, with plenty of ascents, descent and mud ς and cyclists. The 
race started adjacent to the canal at Bingley at the bottom of a steep field, levelled off a bit before climbing up Shipley Glenn, a 
flat run along the top with a final ascent up to the summit of Baildon Moor before doing a lap round the top and then back 
down again. First home for the club was Gary Carlise followed by Peter Britton, Peter Hey, Helen Thompson, Collette Spencer, 
Diane Shaw, Helen Goldthorpe and Patrick. 
 
RESULTS 
Below are the results for Guy Fawkes 10 and Harriers V Cyclists. Please see website for updated overall scores following the last 
of the 10 main races. However do please note that these scores could quite dramatically change after marathon bonuses and 
parkrun times calculated! We hope to announce the winner in the January newsletter if everything has been finalised and fully 
verified, and if not it will be February.  
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Race #9 - Guy Fawkes 10 

Points Awarded 

Position Name Points 

1 Chris Glover 20 

2 Chris Hunt 19 

3 Ian Brown 18 

4 Rachel Pilling 17 

5 Julie Hustwit 16 

6 Patrick Nesden 15 

7 Amy Richards 14 

8 Peter Hey 13 

9 Isaac Dell 12 

10 Helen Goldthorpe 11 

11 Richard Hancock 10 

Race #10 - Harriers V Cyclists 

Points Awarded 

Position Name Points 

1 Gary Carlisle 20 

2 Peter Britton 19 

3 Diane Shaw 18 

4 Peter Hey 17 

5 Collette Spencer 16 

6 Patrick Nesden 15 

7 Helen Goldthorpe 14 

8 Helen Thompson 13 
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Member Profile - Mark Skinner 

Name: Mark Skinner 
Age: 51 
Occupation: Printer 
Originally from: Pudsey 

When did you start running and Why? 

I started running about 30 years ago to 
improve my fitness but it has always 
been an on/off affair and usually came a 
poor second to weights and judo.  I  
entered my first race, the Pudsey 10k in 
2008. 

When/ how did you end up joining 
Kirkstall harriers? 

I joined in June this year and it was due 
to my daughter.  She had applied to run 
the London marathon and decided to 
join a running club in an attempt to  
improve.  One of her friends had       
recommended Kirkstall Harriers and she 

asked if I would come along with her.  My 
daughter couldn't make the training run 
so I came on my own and have been   
running with the club ever since. 

What are your motivations for running? 

There are so many good reasons to go 
out running, the health benefits,         
increased fitness levels, quality thinking 
time and the challenge.  I wouldn't say I 
was overly competitive and that winning 
was everything but I do thrive on physical 
challenge.  I see running as being as much 
a contest with myself and the clock as it 
is against others.  I'm always looking to 
improve on my times and hope to 
achieve new P.B.s in the 10k and half 
marathon in the not so distant future. 

What are your worst running related 
memories? 

Whilst out running on a cold November 
night three years ago, I had to stop and 
walk home due to a complete lack of   
energy and tightness in my chest.  Six 
hours later I had a huge heart attack. 

What are your greatest running   
achievements? 

Running the 2008 Leeds half marathon 
nine months after having my heart     
attack.  I had considered running a half 
marathon for many years but never got 
round to it.  The morning I woke up in 
coronary care I realised I may have blown 
any realistic chance of this now           
happening but made a vow to myself that 
I would do it and in a time of less than 
two hours.  The following weeks I went 
from being able to walk a few yards to a 

few miles and with the help and          
encouragement of the cardiac rehab 
team soon found myself running 
again.  I ran as often as possible and 
saw my times improving and my     
distances increasing but constantly 
doubted whether I would be able to 
achieve the distance or break the two 
hour mark.  The day of the race finally 
arrived and I managed to run the 
course in a time of 1 hour 47 mins. 

What are your best running related 
memories? 

Seeing the time as I sprinted towards 
the finish line in the Leeds half      
marathon was one of the most        
satisfying moments of my life. 

Any words of wisdom for your fellow 
harriers? 

Stay motivated by setting yourself 
goals and new challenges.  Run with 
other runners as often as you can and 
just enjoy the running. 

Photos: Mark finishing the Leeds Half       
Marathon 2008 

Messages from our agents at home and abroad 

We got a fantastically long and exciting email update from Mark Vickers over in Australia recently. Far too much to paste into 
the newsletter but the highlights are: 

ά.ƻǳƎƘǘ ŀ ǎǳǊŦōƻŀǊŘΦ L ǎǘƛƭƭ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎǳǊŦΦ .ƻǳƎƘǘ ŀ ŎŀǊ ς ǘȅǇƛŎŀƭ ±ƛȄ мл ȅŜŀǊ ƻƭŘ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘƛǎ ƻƴŜΩǎ ƛƴ ƎƻƻŘ ƴƛŎƪΣ ǎƻ ŦŀǊΦ aƛǘǎǳōishi 
[ŀƴŎŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻΩǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘΣ WŀǇŀƴŜǎŜ ŎŀǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǊƛŦŜ ƻǾŜǊ ƘŜǊŜΦ Ran a marathon ς 3 hrs 5 mins, a pb by 16 mins! (it goes 
without saying that we are very impressed by this Mark - well done!) My body was a temple when I 1st got here, have put that 
right lately though. Played Lawn Bowls dressed as Bubbles the Chimp (photos on Facebook). Been to see Kasabian and Klaxons. 
On the lookout for more UK bands beginning with K - Kooks? Seen the Wallabies narrowly lose to the All Blacks at the Olympic 
Stadium. Been fishing and actually caught fish. That was at Palm Beach, where Home and Away is filmed. Been to New Zealand, 
where I had all sorts of fun, including a skydive in Queenstown and Christchurch Races.  

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ƛƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ ǉǳƛǘŜ ŀ ŘŜƳŀƴŘƛƴƎ Ƨƻō ς LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ƻǳǘ ƘŜǊŜ ŦǊǳƛǘ-picking - ƛǘΩǎ ŦŀƛǊ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŜ Ƨƻō ǿŀǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ the 
ƴŜƎŀǘƛǾŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƳƻǊŜ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘ ƻŦ ƭŀǘŜΦ 

!ǎ ŦƻǊ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀǊŜ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ŎƻƳŜ ƻǾŜǊ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ǘƛƳŜΣ ǾŜǊȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŀǘΗ LΩƳ ŀƭǎƻ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀ        
wedding in Italy at the end of July, and am planning to spend the 1st couple of weeks of August in the UK. So just to put the 
ŦŜŜƭŜǊǎ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜΣ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǿŀƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōƻƻƪ ŀ ōƛǘ ƻŦ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦŦ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ ŦǳƴΣ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ǿƘŜƴ LΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƻǳǘΦέ 



Please welcome to the club Ben Mason who lives on Meanwood Road ς very convenient for the Leeds Half Marathon - and 
Brooke Vanhinsbergh who is currently living in the Kirkstall Brewery. Her home address is in Ulverston Cumbria, so maybe she 
is visiting Leeds to see our hills and magnificent landscapes.  
Another new member just in time for the newsletter is Stephen Dalton, a friend of Chris and Alyson Glover, from Drighlington 
who did the club proud by running his first ever cross country at Pontefract for us. 
 
Subscriptions are £20 per person unless you are already a member of the LPSA in which case the cost is £15. You can pay for 2 
years which will be £38. If you cannot get down personally to pay your subs please send your cheques to Tony Downham at 17 
Stainburn Avenue Leeds LS17 6PQ ς cheques made payable to Kirkstall Harriers. 

New Members and Subscriptions 

Calderdale Way Relay - Sun 12th December 

We have a team doing the Calderdale Way Relay on Sunday 12th December. If you are available to help ferry or support the 
pairs along the way then please turn up and give them as much help as possible. It is an official fell relay with 6 pairs of runners 
running 50 miles in total around the Halifax/Todmorden/Bradford area. With over 100 teams entered it is sure to be an       
interesting day. 
The first leg is 9.8 miles from West Vale to Cragg Vale 
The 2nd leg is 8.46 miles from Cragg Vale to Todmorden 
The 3rd leg is 4.8 miles (but uphill all the way) from Todmorden to Blackshaw Head 
The 4th leg is 9.36 miles from Blackshaw Head to Wainstalls Road 
The 5th leg is 7.55 miles from Wainstalls to Shelf Park 
The 6th leg is 10.0 miles from Shelf Park back to the start at West Vale 
If anyone is interested in joining the pairs when they do their recci please let them know at the training sessions. 
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Yorkshire Vets Results 

9th and Final Race at Spenborough, 14th November 

Again we had a depleted number for both teams, but still managed to stay in the top 11 teams on this hilly course which had 
running track, tarmac and some nice muddy fields. For the ladies, Sheila came 14th overall and second in her age group, with 
Diane Shaw 45th and despite supposedly resting her knee after her first marathon, Bal finished 64th out of 80 runners. For the 
men Chris Glover finished 38th, Peter Britton 63rd, Mark Skinner 72nd, Peter Hey 111th out of 134 runners. Patrick set off for 
the race but unfortunately did not make the start due to problems with his motor. 

TEAM PLACES 

The ladies team finished 11th in their two competitions out of 22 clubs and the men 10th in the first 4 to count and 11th in the 
other two competitions, out of 27 teams. In the new 1st 4 to count the men actually came 5th team in the Skipton race. 

OVERALL INDIVIDUAL RESULTS 

Collette was 6th having only done 5 races out of 26 runners. Bal was 12th counting her best 6 races out of 46 runners. Sheila 
finished 4th from 6 races and Diane Shaw 40th from only 1 race, out of 45 runners.  
For the men, Burjor was 53rd in his group having only done 1 race. Chris Glover finished an unlucky? 13th (6 races) Richard 
Thomas 19th (6 races) Gary Carlisle 30th (3 races), Richard Hancock 36th (4 races) and Peter Marshal 47th (2 races) out of 72 
runners. Mark Skinner 14th (best 6 of 7) Peter Britton 19th (5 races) and Kevin Blackhurst 35th (2 races) out of 61 runners. Pe-
ter Hey 9th (5 races) and Patrick Nesden 16th (5 races) out of 47 runners. 

{ƻ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ȅŜŀǊ ƻǾŜǊ ς ƭŜǘΩǎ ƘƻǇŜ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ƛŦ ƴƻǘ ƳƻǊŜ ǊǳƴƴŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ нлммΦ YŜŜǇ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ȅǾŀŀΦƻǊƎ 
ŦƻǊ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǾŜƴǳŜǎΦ 

Kirkstall Harriers meet every Monday and Wednesday at Kirkstall Leisure 
Centre at 6.50pm for a 7pm start. All standards of runners are welcome to 

join us, just turn up and say hello, we are very friendly! 

Please visit our website for more info: 

www.kirkstallharriers.org.uk 

Please email eleanor5446@hotmail.com or                                                
kirkstallharriers@googlemail.com if you would like to contribute to the 

newsletter. All articles, member profiles etc gratefully received. 

December Birthdays 

Happy Birthday to the following members who are celebrating their birthdays this month: 

*  Peter Britton  *  Sam Carroll  *  Randolph Haggerty  *  Maurice Lewis  *  Matt Marsh  *  Danielle Spencer 


